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  VALE    

   PAM PEAD. 

 It is with heavy hearts that we 

advise members that Pam Pead 

passed away on Thursday 9th January 

after suffering a severe stroke. Our 

condolences go to Gavan and his 

family at this difficult time. Pam was a 

delightful and beautiful lady, always 

ready with a smile and will be sadly 

missed by our members.  Both Pam 

and Gavan were a great team 

supporting our branch by being our    

” front of house” attendance officers. 

As a committee, we are in touch with 

Gavan, and I am sure that all 

members will give Gavan their 

support in any way they can. 

 

President Bill 

      FEBRUARY BIRTHDAYS 

Elaine Barnes   Paul Cooney 

Vivienne Howell  Kylie Jones 

Deborah Lonsdale  Lynne Magni 

Ron Mitchell   Christine Wells 

Lin Van Coppenhagen 

Delyse Miller (0)  Sue Scott (0) 
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 Many of our members would remember the wonderful 'Entertainment Book' 

that you could purchase normally through a community group such as Lions or 

Rotary. 

 In this book there were myriads of discounted products and services 

including great deals on dining experiences. For the one-off price of $90 you 

could access many discounted services but not always in your area. A further 

downside was that you could only use the discount once on many offers.  

 Fast forward to 2024 and welcome in the 'National Seniors Discount 

app'. The app is the modern electronic way of obtaining discounts and services 

and is available to all NSA members. However, there are some major differences 

between the Entertainment Book and the app. These include. 

• There is no cost to members 

• You can redeem the same offers every day and watch the savings add up. 

• You can redeem the offers online through the app or in person 

 It is Australia wide so can be used while travelling around Australia 
Every member has been sent details on how to download the app. Once 

downloaded you need to fill in the details to personalise your membership. 

 However, if you need assistance, please contact the Head Office 

membership team on 1300 76 50 50 

 

 The app is yet another advantage of NSA membership. 

By John Urquhart 

National Seniors Members Discount App 

    Anne’s Book Review. 

 

  “When you are mine” - Author Michael Robotham 

  

Philomena McCarthy is a promising young police officer despite being the 
daugther of a notorious gangster.  Called to a domestic assault she rescues a 
bloodied young woman, the mistress of a decorated detective.   When the 
incident is hushed up she realises she has unwittingly made a dangerous enemy 
with powerful friends.  The two women strike up a friendship, but sinister things 
start happening.  When a journalist with links to her father and the detective is 
found murdered Phil doesn’t know where to turn to or who to blame.  Who can 
she trust.  An exhilarating page-turner.       

By Anne Jackson. 
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PRESIDENT’S REPORT 

 As you can imagine, this is not the start we needed for February. I have 
come to realize that we are all (except Kylie Jones) in that age bracket that we 
need to look after ourselves and our partners. As I have said many times to our 
committee, it was the thing I dreaded the most in my term of office. We have 
had our “sickies” in Cathryn Randall and “First Lady”, Suzie, and fortunately, 
both are on the improve. I am sure they are not the only ones with health 
problems. 

On a happier note, we have plans in place for some great outings and 
activities, thanks to James, together with some great Guest Speakers. Our 
committee are working hard (including Dee), to plan our main events for this 
year to outdo last year.  

There is a trial plan for our meals and refreshments at our monthly 
meeting. It is only a trial, and if it doesn’t work it will be scrapped. I know you 
all enjoyed our activities in January, and the attendances were great. Just a note 
that its only events that we need numbers for, like majors and restaurants, 
theatre activities. Mini Golf, BBQs, Australia Day, it’s just turn up. 

We as a Branch are in a good place thanks to Sue Gardiner, and I can 
assure you that there is space now to subsidize more activities. 

 
President Bill 

    MINI GOLF AND LUNCH AT SETTLERS INN 
 
 It was most unfortunate that this activity was called off due to inclement 
weather. I can assure you all that we will reschedule in the not-too-distant 
future. 
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OUR AUSTRALIA DAY BBQ 

Another amazing Australia Day 
2025. 30 members met at Sancrox 
Reserve around midday to find Aus-
tralian flags hung everywhere. It 
wasn’t long before everyone was 

mingling and popping corks.  
Lunches varied from the tradi-

tional BBQ to the sandwiches, or just 
nibbles. Tables were scarce, but that 
didn’t stop us. Some brought extra 
tables and John Urquhart even set 
up a gazebo.  

 
 

 
After a long lunch and a lot of min-

gling we imparted on to our entertain-
ment for the afternoon. We held a 60 
question Australia Trivia Quiz Some of 
the answers were negotiable, but we all 
had fun. There were four members in 
each team, and they had to answer all 
questions. 
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MORE AUSTRALIA DAY FUN 

The results were 1st. Joan and 
Graeme and Jan and Frank with 39 
points. Equal 1st with Karen and Max 
and Justina and Martin. It was lovely 
for me to walk around the tables and 
see the interaction between each 
question. 

 
We then moved on to the “Frisbee 

Throw”. Now I might preface this by 
drawing members attention and 
thoughts back to the Olympic Games 
Day for the same event. John Urquhart 
threw double the distance of anyone 
else. Well, he repeated the act, and is 
hence forth banned from the Frisbee 
event, unless he guarantees to take “a 
dive”. 

To top off the day we had a sing 
along with three traditional Australian 
songs. Led by Dee and accompanied by 
James on the recorder and a choir of 
members, we all thundered out the 
words with great gusto. 

 
It was lovely to see members who 

have gone through a lot over the past 
months joining in with supporting 
friends from our branch. 

 
By Bill Wendt  
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NEW YEARS BREAKFAST 2025 

On Tuesday 14th January, 56 
members of our group met for 
breakfast at 8.30 am at McInherny 
Park although most of them turned 
up at 8.15 am. Last year we had 
44 attendees. The group had a 
fantastic morning of mingling, 
breakfast and numerous bottles of 
bubbly and other beverages that 
were consumed far too early in the 
day. 

 
We made money for our 

charity, The Hope Foundation, via 
the members’ support of both the 
sharpening service offered, and 
other clandestine means which will 
not be mentioned. Full marks for 
James, who suffered a lack of 
electricity to the site, but made 
alternative arrangements, and 
made this a lovely morning out.  

 
Thanks again to James McAdam 

for your, as usual, attention to detail. 

   WANTED 
 

I am looking for someone among 
our members to learn how to put a 
newsletter together. I put my hand up 
a few years ago and have thoroughly 
enjoyed putting a new face to it. It is 
done in “publisher”, which is not hard 
to get a handle on. I am prepared to 
train anyone interested in time for the 
new financial year. It is not time-
consuming if the information and 
photos come in from the members. 
Reports on Guest Speakers and One 
Thing have been attended to by the 
members this year and this makes the 
process simple. If you are interested, 
please let me know and we can get 
training underway. 

 
President Bill 
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MEAT TASTING FUNDRAISER 

 Our Main Fundraiser for the year is our Meat Tasting Event, and we 

need your support for just one hour. 

The Venue is The Lions Den. Hastings River Drive next to the Port Home 

Centre, 

The Date is Thursday 27th March 2025. 

The Cost FREE 

 There will be 3 sittings, 9.45 for 10.00am start, finishing at 11.00am. 

Session 2, 10.45am for 11am start finishing at 12 noon and session 3 will be 

from 11.45 am for a 1.00pm start finishing at 2.00 pm Lunch will be at 

Settlers Inn after. 

 It is important to note that you will not fill up on the tasting as they are 

only bite-sized portions. 

 I currently have 19 names registered. (we need 60 with a few reserves 

to account for non-attendance).  

 Please help us get to the finish line and the $1200.00. 

 To Register please contact Bill on 0407 565 049 or email 

bssharp@bigpond.net.au. 
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MEAL ORDERS AT MONTHLY MEETINGS 

Could all members please note that as from our next general meeting on 
11th February, a new system will be in place for meals after the meeting. 
Attached is a copy of the Menu for lunch.  You are asked to order your meals 
at the usual place before the meeting. Staff will be there early to take your 
orders. You may also order the daily specials. You will be asked for your name 
at this time. 

The restaurant will be set up with tables of 6 or 8 (no 2’s). At the end of 
the meeting please purchase your drinks and proceed to a table at the usual 
end of the restaurant. Meals will be served by the staff from 12.15. If you come 
in late for the meeting, you will still be able to order in the previous way. This 
new system will enable the kitchen staff to have all meals ready by that time 
with less delay for our members. 

 
Your Committee. 

 THIS MONTH’S  
   TRIVIA QUIZ 
 
1.In Elton John’s 1972 hit song Rocket 
Man. What time of day was “Zero 
Hour”. 
2.In Ancient Rome, how many days 
there were in the week. 
3.What is the most recorded Christmas 
Carol. 


